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MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT 
  

There was no New Business and there was no Old 

Business this month.  We did have the 50-50 

drawing and we gave away a door prize.  There 

was no call to order of the meeting because 

there were only 18 members attending. 
 

With Mothers day and all the graduations starting 

there were only 18 people showing up for the 

meeting.  I do understand the way things fell on 

the calendar this month was unfortunate. 
 

At this time I would like to say Kudos to Rachel 

Cox for the 21 gun solute which was held at the 

river by the VFW honoring her father who served 

in Vietnam.   Thank you Rachel! 
 

Unfortunately, with the good comes the bad.  I 

have never been more ashamed being a 

member of this park than I was at about 2:30 

later that afternoon. 
 

What was so disheartening, as I sat on my golf 

cart out side the clubhouse after the memorial 

service, was seeing more people going by me 

saying, “Hey, they have free food in here.”  They 

didn’t have a clue for what.  I did mention that 

this was a memorial service to several people.  

However, all they could do without asking me for 

who was to turn around and shout to their friend, 

“Hey, they have free food in here, lets go in and 

eat.” 
 

This is what our park has turned into.  More 

people stopped in for the free food than the 

amount of people that came to the Association 

meeting. 
 

Did Rachel or Ed turn anyone down?  No, they 

did not!  Did anyone after they were done eating 

the free food, that didn’t have a clue as to 

whom the memorial service was for, go to Rachel 

and say I’m sorry for your loss, and thank you for 

letting us come to your memorial and dine with 

you.  I doubt it.  But remember, it was free food. 
 

Truly a sad afternoon and some will read this and 

shrug and say so what.  But I myself was not 

raised that way. 
 

NOTE:  In no way was this editorial meant for 

anyone who was invited to the memorial service 

or anyone who attended for the purpose of 

support for Rachel’s family. 
 

We did have some very important things to 

discuss this month but now they will have to wait 

until next month. 
 

Lyn Neely, 

President, Woodland Campground 

OUR SINCERE CONDOLENCES 
 

We send our deepest condolences to the family and 

friends of Paula Christensen for the loss of her hus-

band, Daniel.  Dan and Paula have been members 

of Woodland for several years.  However, they were 

active in the Campground activities.  Dan also 

served as President for a short time. 
  

We know that Dan will be missed by many! 
  

 We are deeply saddened and grieve your loss. 

OUR SINCERE CONDOLENCES 
  

We also send our deepest condolences to the family 

and friends of Rachel Cox for the loss of her Father, 

Leon Heilig.  Rachel and Ed have been members of 

Woodland for 10 years and have been very active. 
 

Leon was an honored veteran and served in  

Vietnam.  He was also certified for parachuting. 
 

The above photo is of the twenty-one gun salute 

held at the river which was part of the memorial ser-

vice held on May 9, 2015. 
 

We thank Leon for serving!  We know that he will be 

missed by his family and friends. 
 

We are deeply saddened and grieve your loss. 
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 POOL INFORMATION 
 

The Association shall inform each member in writ-

ing of the hours that the swimming pool will not 

be supervised by a certified lifeguard.  This com-

munication must be completed by the end of 

June 1997 and shall be repeated each year prior 

to the opening of the swimming pool.  Non-

members (other than guests of members) that 

are permitted to use the camp facilities must re-

ceive this information in writing when they check 

in to the camp. 
 

A variance is hereby granted to  

641-15.4(5)”d”(1),IAC, Woodland Camp  

Association to permit the operation of the  

swimming pool (Reg. No. 43-0807-005-1-A-001) 

without a certified lifeguard during certain time 

periods.  This variance is subject to the following 

conditions: 

 

1. One or more certified lifeguards shall be pro-

vided whenever the swimming pool is open 

on Friday evenings, Saturdays, Sundays, na-

tional holidays, and the evenings before  

      holidays in accordance with  

      641-15.4(5)”d”(4),IAC. 

 

2. The camp maintenance staff, cleaning staff 

and gate staff shall be trained and certified in  

      CPR.  At least one staff person shall be trained  

      and certified in First Aid.  Copies of the 

      certificates shall be kept with the swimming 

      pool records. 

 

3. Signage complying with 641-15.4(7)”d”, LAC, 

shall be posted whenever a certified  

      lifeguard is not supervising the use of the  

      swimming pool.  “No swimming alone” or  

      equivalent language shall also be posted. 

WOODLAND CAMP 

ASSOCIATION POOL RULES 
  

Only swimsuits are allowed, No halters, shorts or 

cutoffs. 
  

All bathers MUST shower entirely before entering 

the pool 
  

All hairpin, barrettes, etc., must be removed 

from hair prior to entering the pool. 
  

NO food or drink allowed in the pool area. 
  

NO tobacco products allowed in the pool area. 
  

NO running, pushing, or horseplay allowed. 
  

NO DIVING INTO THE POOL ! 
  

NO pets allowed in the pool area. 
  

No one with skin abrasions, colds or eye infec-

tions are allowed in the pool. 
  

No bandages allowed on swimmers. 
  

All swimmers must be 12 or older and accom-

panied by an adult over the age of 18. 
  

NO radios or electrical appliances allowed in 

the pool area. 
  

Any flotation aids or toys must be washed in the 

shower before bringing them into the pool area.  

They must be approved by the lifeguard.  NO 

hard balls, EVER. 
  

For the health and safety of all concerned, all 

persons using the pool are subject to these rules 

and regulations. 
  

The pool is here for everyone’s enjoyment.  Let’s 

have a safe and fun summer! 
  

It is your responsibility to supervise your children, 

and/or guest under the age of 12, when there is 

no Lifeguard on duty.  All pool compliances is 
the responsibility of the property owner.   

CREDIT CARDS 

  

 

Once again we will be accepting credit  

cards at the Campground Office  

beginning April 15th.  There will be a 

3% recovery fee when using  a credit card. 

  

Propane refill hours: 8 AM to 3:30 PM. 

Seven days a week. 

PLEASE NOTE! 
 

 

There has been a change to the  

calendar of events.   
 

 

The Father’s Day All-U-Can-Eat  

Biscuits and Gravy breakfast has  

been changed to Saturday, June 20th. 
 

 

The change does not appear on the calendars. 
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Bingo 
  

Bingo will begin on Saturday  

night, May 23rd, at the  

Clubhouse from 7 to 10 PM. 
  

Exception 
  

Bingo will be on Saturdays except 

when the Clubhouse is rented out! 

 

Check Calendar for schedule. 

  

UP COMING EVENTS 
  

May 23rd—Camp wide Yard Sale 8 AM-1PM 

Pool Opens—Noon 

Poker Run—1 to 3 PM 

Bingo—7 PM 

 

May 24th—All-U-Can-Eat Breakfast  

7:30 AM to 11:30 
   

May 25th—Memorial day 
 

May 31st—Measure Grass 
 

June 2nd—Mowing Day 
 

June 6th—Board Meeting 8 AM 
 

June 13th—Association Mtg. 11 AM 

Bingo 7 PM 
 

June 14th—Measure Grass 
 

June 16th—Mowing Day 
 

June 20th—Fathers Day Breakfast 7:30 to 11 AM 
 

June 21st—Fathers Day 
 

June 28th—Measure Grass 
 

June 30th—Mowing Day 
 

July 4th—Board Meeting 8 AM 

Poker Run Noon—2 PM 

Golf Cart Judging and Parade 4 PM 

Bingo 7 PM 
 

July 5th—All-You-Can-Eat Breakfast 

7 AM to Noon 
 

July 11th—Association Mtg. 11 AM 
 

July 12th—Measure Grass 
 

July 14th—Mowing Day 
 

July 25th—Christmas in July 

Dinner 5 PM 

Bingo 7 PM 
 

July 26th—Measure Grass 

July 28th—Mowing Day 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
  
 

The campground is always in need 
of volunteers.  This year is no ex-
ception!  We need volunteers for 
Fathers Day and Memorial Day 
Breakfasts.  Volunteers are also 

needed for the 4th of July Break-
fast and Christmas in July. 

 

This year, we have several new 
projects where volunteers are 

needed.  Anyone interested in 
helping the campground out 

please contact any Board member. 

  
 

Like last year we also need people 
to donate turkeys for the Christ-

mas in July dinner. 

  
 

One fund raiser will be a  
Spaghetti dinner.  We need 

Spaghetti , sauce, and garlic bread 
donations.  We will also need pro-
pane deep fryers and volunteers to 

help cook and serve .   

WOODLAND T—SHIRTS 

 

Woodland T—Shirts are in!  They can be pur-

chased at the office for $15.00 each. 
 

Four colors.  Sizes are Medium, Large, extra 

large, and 2 XL.  There are a few 3XL left. 
 

The proceeds from the shirts are ear-marked 

for campground improvements which  

are badly needed! 
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NEW ROCK PRICES 
  

Red Rock……$30.00 per Bucket 

  

White Rock.…$22.50 per Bucket 

A REMINDER FOR YOUR SAFETY 
  

GATE PRECAUTIONS! 
  

Please be aware of the following precautions 

when entering and leaving the campground. 
  

Do not try to follow another vehicle through the 

gate, it will come down on your vehicle if you do 

not stop and use your key card. 
  

Most of the time you will not need to use your 

key card when leaving.  However, you still need 

to let the gate come down before you exit. 
  

Towing vehicles with ropes or straps will also 

cause the gate to come down immaturely. 
  

Pedestrians and bikers should not try to enter or 

exit the park without using a key card. 
  

When letting someone in, or out , of the park  

DO NOT WALK UNDER THE GATE! 

   

The gate may come down on you and could 

cause serious injury. 
  

Please be advised that the park will not be 

responsible for any damage which results from 

any mis-use of the gate system. 
  

THERE IS A $100 FINE  

FOR BREAKING THE GATE 

Trash Dumpsters 
  

Our Trash Dumpsters are for the use of Woodland 

Campground campers ONLY!  No outside trash is 

allowed. 
  

House hold trash is the only trash which is allowed in 

the trash dumpsters.  No metal, batteries, yard 

waste, tires, roofing material, and/or appliances 

allowed.  Yard waste can be taken to the tree 

dump.  All other waste must be removed from the 

park on your own. 
  

If the policy is not followed our contract with the 

trash company, will be considered null and 

void which means we'll have to take our own 

trash out of the park. 

 

Let’s all pitch in and follow the above policy! 

ROCK AND PROPANE 

 

Rock and Propane must be ordered at the 

Office during office hours.  The Office  

staff will notify the Maintenance  

Men to fill your order. 
 

The office is open  Sunday, Monday, and Thurs-

day from 10 AM to 4 PM.  On Fri., Sat., and Holi-

days the office is open from 9AM to 5 PM, but 

closed from 1 PM—2 PM for lunch. 

DUMPSTER AT STORE 
  

The dumpster at the store is private, it does not 

belong to the campground.   
  

Do not put your trash in it. 

 CRAFT & BAKE SALE 

  

The Craft & Bake sale will be on  

September 5th from 7 AM to Noon.   

Table reservations are $10 per table and  

must be reserved at the office. 

   

(First come—First served!) 
  

Coffee, rolls, hotdogs, chips, popcorn,  

and soda pop will be available for a small,  

reasonable, price. 
  

Door prize drawings every half hour!   

Raffle and 50/50 drawings at Noon. 

  

 Donations for door prizes and the raffle are needed.  

Any Board member or the office will accept any and 

all donations. 
  

Volunteers are needed for this event! 

REMINDER 

  

You must have a permit for any construction, tree 

removal, and/or tree planting on your property. 
  

PERMIT PROCEDURES 
  

You must get your permit from the office, fill it out, 

return it to the office and allow two, (2), weeks for it 

to be approved, or disapproved, by the 

Environmental Committee.  A copy of the approved, 

or disapproved, permit can be picked up at the 

office. 

POKER RUN 
 

Saturday, May 23rd 
 

1 to 3 PM 
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BE A RESPONSIBLE PET OWNER! 
 

Keep your pets on a leash at all times.  Make sure to 

clean up after them! 
 

REMEMBER, you WILL be fined if your  

pets are caught running loose and/or if you do not 

clean up after them. 

INFORMATION UPDATES 
 

It is important that we have all of our Association 

Members current addresses and phone numbers.  

Please stop by the office and update your current 

contact information.  Remember, we can not con-

tact you in the case of an emergency if we do not 

have your correct contact information.  Also, you 

may not receive your monthly newsletter if we do not 

have your current address. 

YOUR CURRENT BOARD MEMBERS 
 

President  Lyn Neely Blk 10, Lot 42       956/279-9474 

V. President Dan Pitzer Blk 4, Lot 49         712/309-2511  

Secretary Rod Klein  Blk 3, Lot 26         712/420-5599 

Treasurer  Mike Clausen Blk 2, Lot 2           402/917-4254 

Director  Vickie Glaubius Blk 5, Lot 72         402/212-9975 

Director   Ed Cox  Blk 15, Lot 96       712/431-9874 

Director  Mike Aherns Blk 9, Lot 77         712/323-5151 

Director  Gary Belt  Blk 15, Lot 105     712/326-5290 

Director  Kevin Thomas Blk.4, Lot 43        Not Published 
  

ANIMALS 
  

Big or small, while we like pets they are not 

allowed in the buildings.  Please do not bring 

your pets in the buildings. 
  

(With the exception of service animals.  

They are permitted in the buildings.) 

YOUR ENVIORNMENTAL COMMITTEE 

  

Bill Reed                            Blk. 1, Lots 1-3 

Dennis ‘Chip’ Engelke                       Blk 15, Lot 1 

Jack Plymale                                  Blk  15, Lot 10 

Alternant     Tom Moses                         Blk 12, Lot 71 

 

Thought Of The Month 
 
 

 Life is like a camera…. 
Focus on what’s important, 

Capture the good times, 
Develop from the negatives, 
And if things don’t work out, 

Take another shot! 

 

NEW ROCK PRICES 
  

Red Rock……$30.00 per Bucket 

  

White Rock…$22.50 per Bucket 

ANNUAL RAFFLE 

  

The Annual Raffle drawing will be on  

September 19th at the Annual Picnic.  First,  

Second, and Third place prizes have not been  

determined yet but they will at least be equal  

To last years prizes.  We will also accept dona-

tions for the drawing. 

  

GET YOUR TICKETS EARLY! 

  

$1.00 per ticket or $5.00 for 6 tickets 

RECIPE OF THE MONTH 
 

OSTKAKA 
(Swedish Pudding) 

 

 2 eggs   2 quarts milk 

 1 cup cream  1/2 rennet tablet 

 1/2 cup flour  1/2 cup sugar 

 1/4 tsp. salt 
 

 Preheat oven to 400 degrees ‘F’ 
 

Beat eggs and 1/2 cup cream together,  

add flour and mix until smooth.  Add salt.   

Heat milk to lukewarm and add mixture.   

Soften rennet tablet in a spoonful of  

water and add to mixture, stirring slowly  

until evenly mixed.  Let stand for 10 minutes  

then bake in hot oven at 400 degrees ‘F’  

for 30 minutes.  Then turn oven down to  

350 degrees ‘F’ and bake for 1 hour.   

Take out of oven and pour remaining  

1/2 cup of cream and sugar over it and  

bake at 350 degrees ‘F’ for an additional  

20 minutes.  As the pudding is formed,  

the whey, (milky liquid) may threaten to  

run over, so use a deep pan.  Serve with  

sweetened berries. 
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Remember, school is in session!   

Please watch for our children Crossing  

the streets and/or possibly  

running out into the 

street from between parked cars. 
 

Help keep our kids safe! 

OFFICE HOURS 

 

Beginning April 15th, the office is open  on Sun-

day, Monday, and Thursday from 10 AM to 4 

PM.  On Fri., Sat., and Holidays the office is 

open from 9 AM to 5 PM, but closed from  

1 PM—2 PM for lunch. 

TIP OF THE MONTH 
  

It is important to remember to flush your hydrant 

before connecting your water hose to your camper.  

After setting for six months your water lines are full of 

rust.  If you do not flush your system, before hooking 

up to your camper, your water lines will plug up with 

rust particles. 
  

Then, when you come back each week, that long 

hose connected to your camper, that has been 

setting in the sun, or buried in the baking ground for 

a week, is full of nasty, smelly water waiting to enter 

your water heater.  One more reason you should; 
  

FLUSH YOUR HOSE!!! 

CREDIT CARDS 

  

Once again we are accepting credit  

cards at the Campground Office  

beginning April 15th.  There will be a 

3% recovery fee when using  a credit card. 

COMPLAINTS 
  

Complaint forms may be obtained at the Office dur-
ing normal Office hours or from our Web Page. If 
you have a problem that needs to be resolved, and 
you would like the Board to resolve the problem, a 
complaint form must be completed and returned to 
any Board member in a sealed envelope. All infor-
mation including your full name, phone number, 
Block and Lot numbers, must be complete.  
(Personal information will be kept confidential un-
less a meeting will be the only way to resolve a com-
plaint.)  All parties to which the complaint applies 
will be notified when the complaint will be re-
viewed. 

MEMORIAL DAY WEEKEND 
 

May 24TH—All-U-Can-Eat Breakfast  

7:30 AM to 11:30 

 Pancakes, Sausage, Ham, Eggs, Juice, and 

Coffee.  Adults $6.00, children 12 and under 

$3.00.  Infant to 2 years are free. 
 

Campground wide yard sale, 8 AM. 
 

Pool opens at Noon. 
 

Poker Run from 1 to 3 PM. 
 

Bingo @ 7 PM. 

FATHER’S DAY WEEKEND 
 

June 20th All-U-Can-Eat Biscuits and Gravy. 

7:30 AM until Noon. 
 

Biscuits and Sausage Gravy, Sausage Links, 

Juice, and Coffee.  Adults $5.00, children 12 

and under $3.00.  Infant to 2 years are free. 

INDEPENDENCE DAY WEEKEND 
 

July 4th—Board Meeting 8 AM 

Poker run noon to 2 PM 

Golf Cart Judging and Parade 4 PM 

Bingo @ 7PM 
 

July 5th—All-U-Can-Eat Pancake  

Breakfast 7:30 to 11:30 AM. 
 

Adults $6.00, children 2 to 12 $3.00.   

Infants to 2 are free. 

DON’T FORGET TO BUY YOUR 

T—SHIRTS AT THE OFFICE 

FOR $15.00 EACH! 
 

FOUR COLORS IN SIZES; Medium, Large, 

XL, XXL, AND SOME XXXL. 
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Friendly Reminder 
  

  All Off-Road Vehicles MUST 

have Block & Lot numbers and 

an orange flag on their vehi-

cles.  

  Numbers, Flags, and Handi-

cap stickers are available in the 

office for a small fee. 

  Remember, when you sell an 

off-road vehicle you need to 

remove your numbers from the 

vehicle. 

  HINT:  To remove the numbers 

from your vehicle you can use 

a hair dryer to heat the stickers 

and gently peel the stickers off. 

  FINES:  A fine may be assessed 

against the property owner 

whom is in violation of this rule. 

  

  

YOUR GRASS GROWS, 
  

MY MOWER MOWS! 
  

Call Steve Weaver 

(402)415-7894 

   

 KLEIN’S LAWN SERVICE 
  

Rod Klein 

Call for an Estimate 

(712) 420-5599 
  

$10 Per Lot 
Discounts for Multiple Lots 

Rates include mowing and trimming. 
 

Advertising Rates for 2014 
  

        Size        Monthly Rate     Season Rate 

  

   Business Card       $12.50            $60.00  
  

   Quarter Page       $30.00          $130.00 
  

    Third Page     $40.00         $200.00 
  

    Half Page     $50.00         $225.00 
  

    Full Page     $75.00         $350.00 
  

The Season Rate includes seven issues.  All rates includes your ad 

printed in our Newsletter and on our Web Page.  I will use your de-

sign or I will draft an ad for your approval which is included in all the 

rates. 
  

All ads need to be submitted to Rod Klein, Block 3,  

Lots 26 & 27, (712)420-5599, or the Office, (712)649-2594, no later 

than the second Sunday of the Month in which you would like the 

ad ran.  All ads must also be prepaid.  Checks should be made out 

to Woodland Campground.  Please make a notation that you are 

paying for your Newsletter advertisement.  (If you are including the 

fee for a link to your Web Page, please make the necessary note.)  

Ads which are not prepaid will not be included in the current issue. 
  

In most cases the Newsletter will be mailed with-in eight, (8) days 

after the second Sunday of each month.  Of course we can always 

use volunteers to assist in folding the Newsletter.  If you would be 

interested in assisting in getting the Newsletter out please contact 

the Office or any Board Member. 

Woodland Church would like to welcome you all back for a new season.  We invite you and your 

guests to attend our Sunday morning service while camping at Woodland Campground.   

Church services are non-denominational and everyone is welcome!  Come as you are.  Church ser-

vices are held at 9:45 A.M. in the nice Church Pavilion just east of Block 16 weather permitting.  

Services will start the first Sunday in May and run through Labor Day weekend. 
 

 

For additional information contact 

   Pastor Dale Terry @ (402) 578-1808  
 

Children’s Church will be held from Memorial weekend through  Labor 

Day weekend Sunday mornings at 9:45 A.M.  All children are welcome! 
 

 For additional information on Children’s Church  

 Contact Pastor Maralene Klein @ (402)670-0952 
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ADVERTISING FEES 

 

 

Just so that you know, the advertising fees 

help pay for the cost of publishing and mail-

ing our Newsletters.  Thanks to all those who  

advertise in our Newsletter! 

 

 

Call Rod at (712)420-5599 or the office at  

(712)649-2594 if you know of anyone who may be 

interested in running an ad in our Newsletter. 

General Store & Restaurant 

 

Phone:  (712)649-2129 

Opening April 10th 
 

Mon., Tues., & Wed.—Closed 

 Thurs., & Sun. 8 AM—6 PM 

Fri. & Sat. 8 AM—8 PM 

 

Dinner Specials—Fri. & Sat. 

‘A place where you just feel at 

home’ 
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WOODLAND CAMP ASSOCIATION 

1447 BENTON LANE 

LITTLE SIOUX, IOWA 51545 

 
RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

PRSRT  STD 
 

U.S. Postage  

Paid 

Blair, NE 

Permit No. 16 

  
   Top Sales Associate for 

    NP Dodge Real Estate 

Jerre Hunter 
CRS, GRI, CREN 

Sales Associate 

jhunter@npdodge.com 

(402)981-1342 

Let’s Continue to Work Together 

 

Let Me Help You Find Your Dream Home 

Or Investment for the Future! 

 

Southwest Iowa Association of Realtors, 

Iowa Association of Realtors, National  

Association of Realtors, Omaha Area 

Board of Realtors, Nebraska State  

Association of Realtors, Licensed in  

Nebraska and Iowa, Secretary of the 

Council Bluffs Building and Trade  

Association, Member of the Metropolitan 

Builders Association 

              

   Since 1866 

 

NP Dodge 

 

REAL ESTATE 
 

1032 Woodbury Ave. 

Council Bluffs, IA 51503 

Thank You 

Iowa & Nebraska 

  Residents! ! ! 


